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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Women's Rights and Gender Equality calls on the Committee on 
Budgetary Control, as the committee responsible, to incorporate the following suggestions in 
its motion for a resolution:

A. whereas, with a view to the accession of the new Member States to the EU, the 
Commission, in its decision of 27 February 2002 regarding the Annual Policy Strategy, 
decided that the enlarged Europe should be a top priority in the drawing up of the 2003 
budget, with security, stability and a sustainable and inclusive economy as closely 
associated priorities, 

1. Agrees with the Commission's political priorities for the 2003 budget inasmuch as 
enlargement and the administration’s preparations for this process should be considered 
absolute EU priorities; points out the importance it has attached, in light of the objectives 
of the Lisbon and Barcelona summits, to the need for an increased rate of participation by 
women in the enlarged EU labour market, in order, particularly, to promote the socio-
economic status of women in the new Member States, and also to the need to establish the 
necessary financial resources when planning the budget;

2. Points out that, by virtue of Article 3(2) of the EC Treaty, the promotion of equality 
between men and women is a fundamental principle of the EU, and is also an objective 
relevant across the full range of all Community activities and policies; reiterates its 
demand for gender equality to be taken into due consideration as an ongoing priority 
objective during budgetary planning, in accordance with the principle of gender 
budgeting;

3. Welcomes the significant progress achieved in the implementation of the 2003 budget 
with regard to all the objectives and also the programming period for the Structural Funds, 
which translates into a payments implementation rate of 89%, well above that achieved in 
2002 (71%); draws attention as a priority to the total absence of data relating to activities 
promoting gender equality having received Structural Fund support and calls on the 
Commission to remedy this situation at the earliest opportunity;

4. Takes the view that the utilisation of budgetary resources has different effects on women 
and men because of persistent gender disparities; points out that budgetary data for 2003 
give hardly any information on the extent and impact of funds allocated to the promotion 
of gender equality in the context of gender mainstreaming, and calls on the Commission to 
present the relevant information to Parliament without delay.


